
 

 

Penny Thompson 
 
 
From:   Penny Thompson [penny.thompson@lcps.org] 
Sent:   Thursday, August 15, 2023 3:46 PM 
To:   Alicia Walden [alicia.walden@lcps.org] 
Subject:  Help Please 
Attachments:   
 

Dr. Walden, 

I don’t know what to do. I am just so frustrated. I am a good teacher and my students routinely 
post exceptional results on all standardized tests. I just feel like I’m being punished with this new 
curriculum. Clever Minds is so restrictive and scripted. And have you seen some of the books in 
that were included in the classroom library sets? I am concerned about the appropriateness of the 
content of those texts for my children. I know I am a good teacher, Dr. Walden. I am just feeling 
a bit defeated right now and worried about achievement results are going to turn out this year.  

Penny  

 


